Press Release

The Porter’s Garden Anti-Slave Trade Border

Opening Sunday 25 March 2007 2pm

True or false?

The Slave Trade was abolished in 1807

Slavery was abolished in British territories in 1833

There is no slavery today

None of these statements is true, says Dr Ann Coats, Coordinator of the Friends of the Porter’s Garden.

Every year the Friends of the Porter’s Garden in Porter’s Historic Dockyard design a new border to commemorate and publicise a topical event. This year it will commemorate the passing of the Act in 1807 to make the British slave trade illegal. From 1519-1890s possibly 24m enslaved Africans were taken to the Americas on the Middle Passage. Many died en route, only 11-12m arrived, the largest proportion being carried in British ships. At times their life expectancy in the plantations was 3 years.

The 1807 Act did not make slavery illegal, just the trading of enslaved Africans in British ships, which was a step towards freeing enslaved Africans. The Royal Navy patrolled the West African coast to stop British ships carrying further captured Africans. This was an extremely difficult Act to enforce, the difficulties and dangers demonstrated in the Royal Naval Museum’s exhibition ‘Chasing Freedom’. Gradually more British regulations gave naval captains more powers. From 1820-1870 Royal Navy ships seized 1,600 ships and freed 150,000 slaves, at a cost of £40m.

Dr Colin White, Director of the Royal Naval Museum, whose exhibition, ‘Chasing Freedom - The Royal Navy and the Suppression of the Transatlantic Slave Trade’, opened on 3 February 2007, will open the Border. While UK museums are covering many aspects of the story of the slave trade and the campaign for its abolition, uniquely this exhibition is telling the story of the rôle of the Royal Navy. ‘Chasing Freedom’ and associated events, running until 6 January 2008, focus on Royal Navy experiences in combating the trade in the Atlantic Ocean. 

A display of replica manacles will be set off by red, navy and gold ribbons. The planting scheme will feature tobacco Nicotiana Tabacum, sugar cane Saccharum officinarum, the dahlia Bishop of Llandaff (red flowers and black foliage), gold lace primulas (dark red laced with gold), red Pasque flowers, black iris and black grasses, with cowslips to lighten the border. As it is too cold in March to plant the tobacco, sugar cane and Bishop Llandaff, they will be planted in June when the weather is warmer. The colour red will symbolise the blood of the Africans, gold the sugar, tobacco and sun, and navy the Royal Navy. The border has been designed by Friends Margaret Judd and Pauline Powell.

Alisa Vanlint of the 2nd Augustan Legion Living History Society will present ‘Slavery through the Ages’.


Marie Costa will represent the African Women's Forum which has been awarded funds to work with local schools and community organisations to create a pack of teaching materials and present a performance depicting the historical roots of the slave trade, the Trans-Atlantic transportation of slaves and the campaign for abolition in England. 

Anne Carpenter will represent Anti-Slavery, an organisation which highlights the sufferings endured on the Middle Passage and campaigns for freedom for present day slaves.

1807 represented Parliamentary acknowledgement of the anti-slavery movement which had grown through the 1770s, a decade when up to 90,000 enslaved Africans were carried to the Americas a year, around half in British ships. 1807 did not mean the end of slavery in British colonial plantations. This took another thirty years until 1838 to accomplish, but it signified a change in attitude by British law makers. The Friends of the Porter’s Garden welcome all to join them in celebrating this significant step. 

Directions: M275 into Portsmouth following the brown signs to Historic Ships along Market Way, Alfred Road and Queen Street. There is multi-storey and ground level car parking in Havant Street. Walk through the Victory Gate entrance and turn right past the white Porter’s Lodge.

ENDS


Press and photographers are invited to attend.

Please note:

Would press and media coverage please be provided BY FRIDAY 23 MARCH?

Thank you

Dr Ann Coats 02392 863 799 ann@dockyards.org

Editorial Notes
The Porter's Garden is a Millennium Garden owned and sponsored by Portsmouth Naval Base Property Trust. It was designed by Landscape Architect Robert Camlin in 1999 with advice and support from Hampshire Gardens Trust and recreated on the site formerly occupied from 1708 by the Dockyard Porter’s garden. The Friends of Porter's Garden were inaugurated in 2000 and took over the planting and gardening early in 2001. Their main objective is to recreate the Porter's garden with reference to its historical, educational and recreational value. The dockyard itself is situated in an area of Portsea with many flats and few gardens or green spaces for residents or employees to sit in and enjoy. Friends are of all ages and most, but not all, live on Portsea Island. They contribute as much time as they wish, ranging from a few hours a month to a regular two or three hours a week. More volunteers are always welcome.

Our three granite seats, depicting the hull sections of Mary Rose, HMS Victory and HMS Warrior 1860, were installed in 2005, the fruit of three years of research, planning and careful attention by the sculptor, Roger Stephens, completed after the Friends were awarded £11,000 by Onyx Environmental Trust. Our Knot Garden, designed with the assistance of children from St George’s Beneficial School and Meon Junior School, was finally completed with the addition of four standard holly bushes on 21 June 2005.

The Onyx Environmental Trust
Under the Landfill Tax Credit Scheme, registered landfill site operators can donate a percentage of their landfill tax liability in return for a tax credit. This credit is available to environmental bodies to fund mainly environmental, community and restoration projects. Landfill operators are currently permitted to donate up to 6% of their landfill tax liability. 

The Onyx Environmental Trust is a registered charity and an approved Environmental Body formed under the Landfill Tax Regulations. For more information or to find out how to apply for funding, visit the Trust's website www.onyxenvtrust.org.

Onyx Environmental Group plc has supported this initiative by contributions to The Onyx Environmental Trust in excess of £28 million of landfill tax to more than 500 projects nationwide.

The Sculptor: Roger Stephens

Pipers Drier Studio, Clarendon Park, Salisbury, Wiltshire, SP5 3EW, 01722 711770
 


